Botley Traffic Advisory Committee report

- 1. The virtual meeting of this committee took place this morning. It is a committee that meets every six months. Cllr Debby Hallett was one of the participants.
- 2. It is primarily concerned with Botley, as the name would suggest, but other parishes have a slot on the agenda.
- 3. I had chatted to Chris Chater yesterday and we agreed that the primary issue that affected us was the Hinksey Hill new 30mph.
- 4. Chris told me of the poor workmanship on our new signage and that two of the new signs on the gates had fallen off and Alan had found that they had been stuck on with double-sided tape!
- I wanted Lee Turner from the County Council to hear this as he had been instrumental in passing this work on to a contractor. I also wished to comment on the excessive speed on the Hill during lockdown.
- 6. The other issue from the village was the lack of access from the Hinksey Hill interchange to the village when the A34 going north is closed, as it was recently. This is a matter for Highways England as we had found previously.
- 7. However as neither Lee Turner nor Chris Bryant, from the Police, was present, it would have fallen on deaf ears. Nor was there any representation from Highways England.
- 8. We hope some normality will return before the next meeting in November.

Cllr Linda Goodhead Wednesday 1st July 2020